

From: Anderson,Brenda S - PTF-5 [mailto:bsanderson@bpa.gov] 
Sent: Monday, September 22, 2008 4:02 PM
To: naesb@naesb.org
Cc: Berwager,Syd - SR-7; Kelley,Rod - SR-7; Halpin,Francis J - PGST-5; Rehman,Barbara M - TSPP-TPP-2
Subject: RE: Ballot vote on CF
WEQ Ratification Ballot 

Brenda Anderson 
Bonneville Power Administration 
Marketer/Broker Segment 

I am voting no on the proposed business practice. 
  
While BPA appreciates the responsiveness of NAESB to many of the comments it raised in development of the Conditional Firm business practice standard, I am in opposition, based on the need for the proposed business practice to be modified as follows: 
001-n.3.1.2 The Transmission Provider may elect to waive or extend the right to perform a Biennial Reassessment.  (BPA's request was and is to add the underlined language).  
BPA is a leader in the development of Conditional Firm, and expects to offer a substantial amount of Conditional Firm Service beginning in March of 2009.  BPA expects to have several hundred MW of Conditional Firm capability on some of our flowgates. This could then translate into two or more times that amount of reservations that could be offered. 
BPA has a key interest that was not satisfied in the NAESB proceedings.  In Order 890, paragraph 985, the Commission states "...we will allow the transmission provider to waive or extend its right to reassess the availability of the option, provided that the waiver or extension is provided consistently for all similarly situated service. " (emphasis added). 
While BPA shares NAESB's concern regarding ensuring that all similarly situated customers are treated in the same manner, it opposes the exclusion of the option to "extend" reassessment rights.  BPA believes the NAESB business practice should explicitly allow the extensions provided for in Order 890, so that a reassessment can occur at the time the data is available that allows for a technically sound reassessment.
(A) BPA's methodology for defining the needed number of curtailment hours for Conditional Firm Service relies on data during each flowgate's peak season of flow.  The annual peak season covers only 2 - 3 months of the year, depending on the flowgate, and comes only once a year.  Data for a peak season is not available until shortly before the flowgate’s peak season.
(B) Although the latest then-available data at the reassessment due date may not show a need to do a reassessment, BPA may have information that indicates there may be a need to change the number of curtailment hours at some point during the next 2-year period.  
(C) Under those circumstances, BPA would want to simply extend the reassessment period and thereby reserve the right to apply that reassessment later if, at some time during the next two years, the data that becomes available regarding the flowgate's peak seasons demonstrates a need to adjust the number of curtailment hours.
(D) The application of this data would allow for the most accurate computation of the number of curtailment hours and enable BPA to meet its obligation to protect existing firm customers while offering the conditional firm service. 
BPA's would, of course, provide the 90-day grace period specified by the Commission in Order 890 before the new number of hours would go into effect and would apply the new number of hours non-discriminatorily to all CF customers.
If the above modification is accepted by NAESB, I would vote Yes on this proposed business practice.  
